
 

Monthly Newsletter 
District 14-E 

 | July | 2019 

District Governor’s Message 
  

Fellow Lions, 

We are already over one full month into the new year.  Hopefully the worst of the cold 

and snow are behind us.  February will bring to us Valentines Day.  Be sure to share your 

love with those in need—send packs of cards to local schools for children who cannot 

afford them, or send cards to residents at a local Nursing Homes.  This might attract new 

members from the school staff or the facility staff! 

Our Membership numbers as a District took a nose dive—we are currently at 690 

members—and we ALL need to work to bring those numbers back up.  It can be done with 

drive and persistence.  Keep asking, keep doing, and keep being visible in your 

communities—this is what will bring in new members!  We also need to keep working to 

start new clubs to replace those we have lost—we can start small with a Club Branch (only need 5 members to start)—if 

you have any ideas on this, please reach out to me, PDG Tom Gregg or PDG Lance Remic or any other Cabinet Officer. 

We also need more Leaders for our District—we need at least 3-4 more Zone Chairs for next year—if you are interested, 

please reach out to me or PDG Chuck Thompkins.  We need to have strong Leadership in line in order for our District to 

continue to grow and serve others. 

 

Currently, as a District, we are only at 25% for reporting our service to my Lion.  We really need to improve this rating.  

All of your clubs are doing so many wonderful things to help those in need, but they are not being reported.  I cannot 

stress enough how important it is to report ALL of your activities.  If you do not know how to use My Lion, please reach 

out to me, and I will teach you how to enter activities or you can reach out to Lion Denise Poole as the District 

Administrator as she can assist also—I know we can get this number up, so, let’s do it!! 

I also have great news to share with you all.  The Lions of PA Foundation approved two matching grant requests from 

our District.  One is for the District Care-A-Van to purchase two additional vision screeners so we can increase the 

number of children/adults screened every year.  Watch for training opportunities in the upcoming future!  The second is 

for the purchase of Nintendo Switch Systems, games and cases for the Child Life Program at Hershey Medical Center.  

Also, check out the Pride Magazine as there was an article in it about our District’s Book Drive!  I again want to thank you 

all for your support of these efforts in order to improve the lives of others! 
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A few reminders for the upcoming months: 

1. The District Duck Race is on Sunday, April 21, 2024, at Yukon Lions Field.  The Yukon Lions are having a Pancake 

Breakfast before the Duck Race, so come out and support two great causes!  Please keep in mind that all Duck 

Race stubs, and money are due to me no later than April 1st—sooner would be better to ensure all tickets are 

sold—remember all profits go to Beacon Lodge! 

2. The 4th Cabinet Meeting and Spring Rally in being planned for Saturday, April 13th at the Lamplighter.  Please 

mark your calendars and plan to attend as Lion Ashley Grimm will be speaking about the Child Life Program, and 

International Director Robert Lee (and his wife Pam) will be joining us from Hawaii, and he will be sharing 

wisdom and insights with us.  There will also be a Necrology Service, Team Building, and a Service Project, along 

with lunch and fellowship! 

3. The District Bowling Tournament will be at Hillview Lanes on Sunday, March 17th.  Registration is at 12:30p & 

bowling starts at 1p.  Come out for an afternoon of fun—bring your friends and family!  See the flyer in the 

newsletter for more information. 

4. All clubs should also be thinking about Club Officer Elections for the 24/25 Lions Year.  Your club elections should 

be completed by the end of April so your club secretary can enter the new officers to My LCI (also known as the 

PU101’s).  They MUST be entered by May 15th! 

Until we meet again, keep on serving those in need in order to Change the World!! 

DG Amy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Here are some pictures 

from the Manor Lions 

Club DG Visit! 



 

 
 

  

 

 
 

First Vice District Governor Note 

 



 

 

Fellow Lions:   
 
I’m just going to say it.  “AS IF” most of you don’t know already:  I LOVE being a LION!  I have found purpose in my life 
becoming a lion and I see LIONISM as a second career as I start thinking about what I’m going to do (someday) when I 
retire.  It comes along sooner than you think!   And if I could retire tomorrow to make this a full-time gig – I’d do it in a 
heartbeat!  
 
As I have been going along on my District Leadership 
journey, there is one thing that is becoming quite 
clear.   We are a very lucky District!  The training I 
have been receiving at the Multiple District level is 
second to NONE!   And I’m not just saying that!   
The time and commitment the GLT team and other 
leaders dedicate to making sure Pennsylvania has 
leaders that are trained and prepared is just 
incredible.  And along those lines, I have been 
fortunate enough to be on calls where we have 
had guest speakers from other Areas and Districts 
who freely share their experiences and tips (and 
challenges) and the one thing I’m am seeing is that 
we really are All IN THIS TOGETHER!  
 
  At all levels, we are ALL committed to the future 
of this organization.   We are ready to make those 
changes and do what we have to do to evolve and 
grow and meet our goals.   
 
But we cannot do this with just a handful of people.  
Our numbers are sliding (for now), participation is 
down, and I am hearing about struggles across the board.   If you love Lions half as much as I do (and that would still be 
A LOT) this plea is for you – PLEASE SHOW YOUR LOVE AND SUPPORT AND GIVE A HELPING HAND!  I see the same 
faces wearing multiple hats to keep all our district, clubs, and traditions going.  Our leaders are now taking on multiple 
roles while juggling jobs and families, their health, and other commitments!  And as we start to think about next year, 
we have holes.  And if those holes don’t get filled, we are putting ourselves in jeopardy!   
 
Likewise, if you are already on a committee or in a role, please revisit your commitment.  Are you attending meetings? 
Are you staying actively up to date and involved?  Are you doing YOUR part?  Again, a small handful of people cannot do 
it all – WE NEED YOU TOO!    
 
So when you see an ask to be on a committee, attend/support an event,  or even expand your involvement in your club 
or in our district – ANSWER THE CALL!  
 
 
Let’s see YOUR LOVE for LIONISM!   
 
Peace & Love 
2VDG Lion Lisa G. 
 

 

Second Vice District Governor Message 

 



 

DISTRICT 14-E 2023-2024 GOALS Report Card 

How this works:  Status is set to GREY out the gate.  Each month we will evaluate our progress and the 

Status will change from Gray – Red- Orange -Yellow- Green.  And watch our Caterpillars change to 

Butterflies!   

 

 GOAL Status Transformation 
- Change - 

Rebirth 
1 Increase Club Officer Training to 20% -  

Result:  33+ Lions attended Club Officer Training 
in August!  

 
100%  

2 Appoint ONE new Zone Chair 
Update to be given at April Spring Rally... stay 
tuned! 

 
0 

  
3 Start ONE new Club Branch with at least 5 

charter members. We have been brainstorming 
some ideas that we will be putting in motion 

 
0 

  
4 Attain positive membership growth by net ONE. 

-At the mid-year checkpoint, we slid a bit.  We 
still have half a year to make up for the shortfall. 

 
-11 

 
5 Increase Club service reporting to 50% 

25% of our clubs reported their service. If you 
need help reporting service – PLEASE REACH 
OUT 

 
0  

6 Increase LCIF individual donors to 3% 
We surpassed our goal increasing donors by 8%. 
(MJF award to be presented at cabinet meeting) 

 
100% +  

7 District-wide Service Project – District 14-E Book 
Drive 1,511 books collected (total $8,834) 

 
100% +  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

Exciting News! 
 

The concept of a Virtual Cyber Lions Club is coming to life for District 14-E.  This new club will meet virtually, and their 

main focus will be on Service.  Volunteers and Organizations in our community will partner together so that we can 

focus on the immediate community need!  It is a very exciting time INDEED!  

We have an informational session planned for Saturday, March 2nd at 1PM. This event will take place in Level Green, PA, 

at the Level Green Community Building.  If you would like more information or if you know someone who was not 

interested in joining a traditional club, but may have an interest in joining this new style of club, please reach out to 

2VDG Lisa Gismondi email:  lisgis67@gmail.com or text/call 724-454-3653 

What’s the difference between a Virtual Club and Traditional Club?  Get that answer and more in this month’s GMT 

article later in this newsletter!  

#VirtualCyberLions #SaveTheDate2024 

  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/virtualcyberlions?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVDFmVQmxR5T5Qb_Twnv511TMuUPRS1JjhczaKXxxrFqxdmpIw0_TxjVJ73bR-L0_mvcowSDzaCGT8LvJM-D4cnb2e2XRHciufNj-9f3qAiLsrvmM6fpXCUuO-RIDyh3qwTws4U4C-Jm7umEEhp2Vu7ug8k-RPC94Nv4UchX1BMYA&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/savethedate2024?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVDFmVQmxR5T5Qb_Twnv511TMuUPRS1JjhczaKXxxrFqxdmpIw0_TxjVJ73bR-L0_mvcowSDzaCGT8LvJM-D4cnb2e2XRHciufNj-9f3qAiLsrvmM6fpXCUuO-RIDyh3qwTws4U4C-Jm7umEEhp2Vu7ug8k-RPC94Nv4UchX1BMYA&__tn__=*NK-R


 

  



 

 

 

Dear Lions and Leos! 
 
Our LCIF (Lions Clubs International Foundation) Square fundraiser has concluded. Thank you to the 57 Lions, 
representing 19 clubs who participated, as well as the 3 non-Lions and 2 District Governors from other Pennsylvania 
districts who supported our cause.  A $1000 donation, along with the list of donors, has been sent to LCIF for us to 
present a Melvin Jones Fellowship to a lucky Lion at our Spring Rally. 
In addition, I would like to thank and congratulate these Lions who have qualified for the Bronze Presidential Supporter 

Pin: 

    Lion Jim Blahovec (Bushy Run) 
    New Alexandria Lions Club 
    Lion John Russo (Norwin Lions Club) 
    Lion Denise Poole (Norwin Lions Club) 
    Lion Todd Zavolta (Level Green Lions Club) 
    King Lion Ron Brown (Youngwood Lions Club) 
 
These Lions qualified for the Silver Presidential Supporter Pin: 
    Lion Kim Mesher (Rostraver Township Lions Club) 
    PDG Jason Mesher (Rostraver Township Lions Club) 
 
The following Lions achieved the Gold Presidential Supporter Pin: 
    Lion Henry Croft (Chestnut Ridge Lions Club) 
`   Lion Harold "Red" Warfield (Monessen Lions Club) 
    PID Cindy Gregg (Rostraver Township Lions Club) 
    Lion Alfred Novak (Slickville Lions Club) 
 
Each of them will receive their pins and be recognized at the Spring Rally. So, club presidents, please encourage these 
members to attend and come along to support them.  
 
It's not too late to make a donation to LCIF.  Whether it is $1, $5, or $1000, all donations are very greatly appreciated. 
Remember that EVERY dollar that you donate is used to help others. If you need help accessing the webpage or need a 
donor application, give me a call. 
 
I also want to share that the Lions of Ohio (MD-13) are selling Helen Keller Limited Edition Ornaments that are made at 
the Wendell August Forge, here in Pennsylvania, with the proceeds going to LCIF, and they can be ordered online. 
 
Thank you for all that you do to "Change the World." 
Yours in Friendship and Service, 
Cindy Gregg, 2023-2024 14-E LCIF Chairperson 
orffteacher1@verizon.net 
724-872-0707 

  

mailto:orffteacher1@verizon.net


 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Lions and Leos, 

 

Hopefully, by now, all of you are aware that Lions International's goal is to grow to 1.5 million Lions' members 

by June 30, 2027 so that we can serve 1 BILLION people annually! This is definitely a huge challenge for all of 

us, but Lions have always accepted a challenge. While this certainly seems daunting, it is possible. 

 

Obviously, it won't happen in the next few months. Nevertheless, with ALL of us working together to invite 

prospective members who have the passion to improve our communities and to "Change the World," looking 

particularly at the demographics of our communities, such as more women, younger members (not necessarily, 

Gen Z), and various ethnic groups, we can accomplish this goal. 

 
To help us, we are being encouraged to add 110 new members and one new club this Lions' year. At this point, 

the following clubs have added at least one new member: Allegheny Township, Bushy Run, Chestnut Ridge, 

Delmont, Greensburg-East Hempfield, Level Green, Lower Burrell City, Manor, Monessen, New Alexandria, 

New Florence, Norwin, Rostraver Township, Trafford, Vandergrift, Washington-Bell Township, West Newton, 

and Youngwood, with twelve (12) of them having positive membership. Congratulations and keep up the great 

work! 

 

Unfortunately, we've dropped 48 members for a net loss of 11, in addition to losing another club!   

 

Why is membership so important? Since I went off the Board, 9 years ago, Constitutional Area 1 (the United 

States and the English speaking islands of the Caribbean) have lost 3 International Directors who determine 

Constitution and policy changes for the Association. Consequently, we have lost our clout. Furthermore, it's 

been rumored that we may lose at least one more Director position to further diminish our influence. Lionism 

began here in the United States, and that's where it should remain. However. if we continue to lose clubs and 

members, Lions International headquarters may not remain in Oak Brook. 

 

So, can we count on you to help us increase our membership and replace some of the clubs that we lost? Our 

district, Association, and communities are depending on you. 

 

As always, thank you for all that you do to 

"Change Our World." 

 

In Friendship and Service, 

Cindy Gregg, 2023-2024 Area 1-D Global 

Action Team Coordinator 
 

 

  



 

 

       
 
Lions, 

January is gone, hello February.  It’s Cabinet Meeting time.  Come out, come out wherever you are…come to the Cabinet 

Meeting on February 10th at 9am for a light bite to eat and time to meet and mingle with others at Trinity United Church 

of Christ in Delmont.  Come out to meet your District Nominees for the upcoming Lions Year.  I am asking you all to show 

some support for your District, and come to see what is going on.  Come and meet the Lions that help keep us together 

and informed on Club, District and International events and information.   

The days are going by so fast and we need to stay focused on keeping our Clubs strong and healthy.  Don’t stay idle---get 

out and try new things! Remember, if it doesn’t work the first time, go back to the drawing board and revamp, and try it 

again.  The key to success is to stay positive.  For the smaller Clubs, try selling strip tickets—start out small and see how 

it goes, then work up to something bigger.  Other ticket ideas include a ticket for money, rolls of scratch off tickets, 

meat/grill package.  I know the economy is tough, but it won’t hurt to try! 

I want to remind all of you that I, as your District’s Global Leadership Team Leader, along with the District, are seeking 

more Leaders!  Lions, don’t be afraid to step up.  Your Lions family is much larger than you think, and after taking that 

first step forward in the Leadership direction, your Lions family will grow even larger and you will wish you had taken 

those steps sooner.  Remember in keeping things fun, exciting and positive, you will learn things you didn’t think you 

could.  Zone Chair Shadowing is a great place to start.  Shadowing gives you an opportunity to start meeting other Lions 

in the District.  Getting to know other Lions will give you the positivity that you need to keep moving forward.  I would 

really like you to help others that are willing but are too shy to come forward.  With that, I would really appreciate you 

all if we can get more shadowing going on.  I am ready and willing to work with you so you can help support our District.  

Lions I am reaching out for your support…please, if you want to talk or meet with me, please call or email and let’s get 

started on your journey to success!  

Yours In Service, 

PDG/GLT Chuck 
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Welcome to the New Members of 
District 14-E 

 
Name:                                   Club:                               Sponsor: 

Mackenzie Hartman 
 

Level Green 
 

James Zook 
 

   
   

   
   

   
   

 

 

  



 

  



 

Remembering Nicholas Michael 

Ferdarko: 

 

It is with a heavy heart that we pass along to all Lions of District 14-E the 

news of the unexpected passing of Nicholas Ferdarko on Sunday, January 

28, 2024.   

The Murrysville Lions initially became involved with Nic and his family when 

they lived in Export, PA.  After moving to Wampaum, Denise (Nic’s mother) 

continued to keep in touch with PDG Carol Richardsn and kept PDG Carol 

updated on his progress.   

This is a picture of Nic (age 21) during a visit back in October 2023 with PDG 

Carol.   

If anybody wishes to send a card to the family, their address is:  

M/M Michael Ferdarko 
4049 S.R. 18 

Wampum, PA 16157 
 

From Mike Clark of WTAE back on October 29, 2020:  

 

Isn’t it so great to see Nic’s big smile?!  

 

So happy to report an update on Nic Ferdarko, 

on his recovery, after he received 5 new 

organs (his 3rd multi-organ transplant in his 

precious 18 years of life), at UPMC Children's 

Hospital of Pittsburgh. 

 

Nic is from the Mohawk School District and 

attends the Western PA School for Blind 

Children, and his mom, Denise, says these are 

the first steps he’s taken since his multi-organ 

operations in July. Nic and his family are so 

grateful for all of the cards, letters and 

messages wishing him well, and all the prayers 

offered throughout these past several months.  

  

https://www.facebook.com/ChildrensPgh?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUrvX4lpjc_NOlVKTFmeFwaqonKS05lkFtkEXU1tviqmZqCYxDL6kkW8zO1MWQ0b2gTKx2WdYYmQSBnCQW_dyZ2RFisAii-_CXa5yCb-fHyidW2Nllx_2bnB44QA5kafhUIZGyF4259QLBJJk7EHsqTB1QQl_cjstMe6ju-zFw5_gZFpdIR04__LHPz80OBk48&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/ChildrensPgh?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUrvX4lpjc_NOlVKTFmeFwaqonKS05lkFtkEXU1tviqmZqCYxDL6kkW8zO1MWQ0b2gTKx2WdYYmQSBnCQW_dyZ2RFisAii-_CXa5yCb-fHyidW2Nllx_2bnB44QA5kafhUIZGyF4259QLBJJk7EHsqTB1QQl_cjstMe6ju-zFw5_gZFpdIR04__LHPz80OBk48&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

Service 
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BEACON LODGE REPORT 

By:  PDG Carol Richardson 

 
The December Board of Directors meeting was held at the Camp on December 3 with 14-E Director PDG Carol and Board 

Secretary 2nd VDG Lisa in attendance, along with other Board members and Council Chair Dr. Linda Zaneski, both in 

person and virtually.   

 

Executive Director Lion Jonathan reported that campership fees will be increasing to align with the costs it takes to 

support a camper and run the camp.  Staff is working on grant applications, as well as a letter to seek corporate 

sponsorship. 

 

Maintenance Supervisor Jeff reported on projects completed and that he is working on closing down the camp for off-

season, as well as performing interior work on Lion Casey’s office. 

 

Although there were many reports given and discussions held, the most important issue is that the camp is operating at 

a significant loss – over $300,000!!!  I have challenged 14-E to be a 100% district in 500 Club contributions.  That’s 

$5.00/member for the year.  If every Lion in 14-E contributes $5.00, the Camp will earn over $3,500.  Last year, our 

District donated slightly over $1,000; so far this year we have donated only $190.  Please support the camp as best as 

you can – otherwise, the Camp will not be able to sustain itself and could possibly close in a few years.  There are other 

ways to support YOUR camp and I have a list of suggestions available. 

 

Remember Lions – this is YOUR camp (PA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP) and you should support it as much as possible 

by donating, purchasing a brick for a deserving member, supporting the 500 Club, presenting a Shoemaker Fellowship, 

visiting and promoting the facility.  The 14-E Directors and Liaisons will be happy to visit your club to provide more 

information about the Camp. 

 
  



 

 

I spy with my 

little eye…. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our 1st and 2nd Vice District Governors for 

completing the 2024 VDG Retreat held during the first weekend 

in January 2024! Here is a pic of our MD 2VDGs & Instructors! 

 

Thanks to our faculty for helping develop our Multiple District leaders.  In the picture above you will spy from 

our District instructors PID Cindy Gregg and PDG Tom Gregg and participant 2VDG Lisa Gismondi.  (1VDG Jeff 

Jordon was unable to attend but was with us in spirit!) 



 

Women and Families 

 

By Mary Popovich, West Newton Lions 

 

 

 



 

 

  

Please note:  Full page version of convention newsletter can be found in the email! Just look for the State Convention 

box!  

Condensed version is on next page to give you an idea of what is in it!  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

District 14-E Duck Race 

 

District 14-E will be having its 3rd Annual Duck Race to raise funds for PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp.  The camp 

operates in the summer for those with special needs and also offers sessions for veterans and their families. 

We will be selling 1000 tickets for $5 each.  Lion Jonathan Carver, from Beacon Lodge will be bringing 1000 

ducks on Sunday April 21st to Yukon Lions Park and we will have our own race.  There will be 4 prizes; 1st place 

($500), 2nd place ($300), 3rd place ($195), and last place ($5).  The remaining proceeds will be donated to the 

camp to assist with their financial needs for updates and maintenance that is needed to keep the camp 

functioning. 

Yukon Lions will be having their Annual Pancake Breakfast that morning, so come out and support two great 

causes in one day! 

Tickets have been distributed to all clubs in the District.  We need everyone’s support in making this a 

successful event.   

Please contact DG Amy Thompkins to return your ticket stubs and money for your club’s tickets (412-551-0327 

or amoose309@yahoo.com).  Please try to have the stubs and money turned in by April 1st! 

 

 

  

 



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

ZONE 1 

GREENSBURG EAST HEMPFIELD – 10 members. Dinner meeting, including a guest from Hempfield Parks/Recreation. 

Discussed a capital commitment to Woodward Park, new planned park in Hempfield. Laid the ground work for 2024 

activities. Wrapped up final report on Toys for Tots, Red Kettle Campaign and 2023 financial contributions. Planned 

appropriations for Governor's List 2024. Reviewed new dues structure, and verified letters sent to members. Eyeglasses 

110 pairs, plastic, over 2200 lbs. 

LATROBE-DERRY – 20 members. Honored Student of the Month from Latrobe, honored student of the month from Derry, 

Worked at Food Bank and St Vincent DePaul, volunteered at Historical Society, volunteered at Torrance State Hospital, 

Advertised 2  $500 scholarships - one for a senior at Derry, one for a senior from Latrobe. 

NEW FLORENCE – 22 members. Secret Santa = Spoke with the parents.  The four children were excited by their gifts and 

Christmas dinner. Plastic Bench = With only three months in, we have already collected 500lb. each for our club and the 

boys club. Duck Race = We still have tickets to sale. Cash Ticket Raffle = Would like to do four raffles again this year and 

we need to renew our small games of chance license.  Members approved the request. Project 13 = We will be doing it 

again this year.  An amount was discussed, and it was agreed to donate the same amount as last year. District 14E Bowling 

Tournament = Would like to send two teams.   

ZONE 2 

ROSTRAVER TOWNSHIP – 45 members. Assisted a family of four with eye exams and glasses.  Still ongoing bags for 

benches.  Busy planning for upcoming events. 

SEWICKLEY AREA – 9 members.  Broom sales ongoing. 

YOUNGWOOD – 36 members. No January activities. 

ZONE 3 

ALLEGHENY TOWNSHIP - 10 members. Continued with Meals-On-Wheels, held club meeting, continued selling Lions 

brooms, sent donation to Project Seed and sent 2023-24 District Project Donation check. 

DELMONT – 37 members. Club collected 200 pairs of used eyeglasses. Club held monthly meeting to discuss club activities 

and new fundraisers. 6 club members took part in the Lions Lunchables Program on 1/10/24 & 1/23/24. 3 club members 

attended District Golf Outing Planning meeting. 2 club members began prepping fleece for blanket making. 

LOWER BURRELL CITY – 26 members. Delivered 13 Thanksgiving food baskets and 11 Christmas food baskets to needy 

families in the community. Had our annual Christmas dinner at Fisher Hall. Club was honored to have DG Amy and husband 

PDG Chuck attend a memorial service for Club Treasurer Carol Myers who passed away January 3, 2024. Next meeting is 

January 30, 2024, at our winter meeting place, Grace Community Presbyterian Church in Lower Burrell. 

MURRYSVILLE – 18 members. Held 1 dinner meeting; received information on our recent sponsorship for Leader Dog 

Toffee; discussed Manna bag project for the shelter-update shopping list to be placed in 2 stores; 4 Lions volunteered at 

the Food Bank (8 hours); donated $100 to the Murrysville Library Foundation to be used for large print and/or audio books. 

VANDERGRIFT - 26 members. We continue to sell raffle tickets and Lions brooms.  Collect used eyeglasses at various 

stations in town and collect and loan out used hospital equipment.   

 

How Our Clubs are helping our Communities to make 

the world a better place….. 

 



 

ZONE 4 

LEVEL GREEN – 35 members. Aluminum can and used eyeglasses collections, building rentals.  Members volunteered for 

Meals on Wheels.  Board meeting and general meeting held.  Route 130 sign rehabbed. Club preparing for Soup and 

Sandwich event Feb. 10. 

MANOR – 16 members. Hosted a meeting with District Governor Amy. Donated 325 eyeglasses. Sold brooms. 

NORWIN – 32 members. Donated gift cards to food insecure students at Norwin School Districts elementary and 

intermediate schools.  Collected eyeglasses, sold brooms, and recycled plastic. 

Thank you to those clubs reporting.  A reminder – you must submit your activities and service reports to LCI.  

This is separate from your submission to the District Newsletter through the www.lions14e.org website.  If 

you have any questions about reporting your club’s service to LCI, please contact your zone chair as soon as 

possible. 

“If it isn’t reported, it didn’t happen….” 

 

 

 

  

http://www.lions14e.org/


 

 

 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS! Please support your District’s Clubs 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

The Norwin Lions are proud to announce they are holding their 9th Annual Cubcake Wars fundraising event on Sunday 

March 10, 2024, at the Norwin High School Cafeteria from 12:00 to 3:00. 

This event features numerous bakers who are making delicious cupcakes (the cubcake is a play on words for Lion Cub) 

that are sold. The bakers are in a competition for best tasting cubcake, best decorations, most funds raised, and people’s 

choice for best in show. All funds benefit the Norwin Lions and its Kitty Sack Project. 

The Norwin Lions’ Kitty Sack Project is in its 11th year to help feed food insecure children over the weekends. 

Unfortunately, when many children in our community leave school on Friday, their last healthy meal is their school 

lunch. From then until Monday when they return to school to wait patiently for lunch again, they may have had little to 

eat over the weekend. 

The Norwin Lions Club is actively working to help these children by providing gift cards to local groceries. These food gift 

cards help feed each needy child during the school year weekends. The Lions deliver the gift cards bi-weekly to various 

schools in the Norwin School District. 

Presently we serve three elementary schools and the intermediate school in the Norwin School District.  We are 

currently feeding about 70 children through our program. It takes almost $400 to provide food for one child for a school 

year. That amounts to about $20,000 this year. 

Please support this program by attending our fun CubCake Wars. The event is open to everyone of all ages and is very 

family friendly with no admission. 

Bakers are also needed. For information to be a Cubcake Baker to participate in our event, contact 

Norwinlionsclub@gmail.com for an application or visit https://www.facebook.com/NorwinLions/. 

If you would like to sponsor a child and help support our program, please send your donation to  

Norwin Lions Club, c/o Chamber of Commerce, 321 Main Street, Irwin, PA 15642. 

  

Submitted by 
John Russo 
Norwin Lions 
Email: apdjr@aol.com 
Phone: 724-864-3844 
 

  

https://www.facebook.com/NorwinLions/
mailto:apdjr@aol.com


 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

Western Pennsylvania Lions Hearing Foundation Fellowship Application  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

The application can be found in the Newsletter Email.  Just scroll down and find the 

block that says “Western PA Lions Hearing Foundation Fellowship Application” and 

click on it.  

If you wish for a copy to be emailed to you, please reach out to PDG Lance Remic or 

myself at the following emails:  

Lremic@hotmail.com | lisgis67@gmail.com 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Scan this QR Code to check out the District 

14E Website! 

What is a QR Code?  

 
QR codes are 2D barcodes which contain any kind of 

information that can redirect scanners to online 
information.  This QR Code, when scanned, will take you 

to the District 14E website.  Try it out!  

(you will need to have a QR Reader app on your phone ) 

 

Don’t forget to tag us on 

your photos and posts on 

Social Media! 

Use the following hashtags on 

Twitter, Instagram (IG), Facebook (FB) 

or whatever other social media outlet 

that uses “hashtags”.  Hashtags are a 

way of grouping like posts.  

#district14eweserve 

#district14elions 

#14EDGAmy 

 



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

Please note that these flyesrs can be found by clicking on the appropriate box found in the Newsletter Email.  This is 

being done to minimize space taken up with repeat articles and to help make the newsletter more manageable in size! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
2023-2024 DISTRICT 14-E PROJECTS DONATION FORM 

 

CLUB_____________________________________ 
 

Beacon Lodge Camp for the Blind 
 

Care-A-Van 
 

Diabetes 
 

Disaster Relief Team Fund 
 

Eye Research 
 

Pediatric Cancer 
 

Leader Dogs for the Blind 
 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) 
 

Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation 
 

PA Lions Hearing Research Foundation 
 

Western PA Lions Hearing Foundation 
 

Westmoreland County Blind Association 
 

Westmoreland County Deaf Services 
 

TOTAL DONATION: 

DATE_____________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ _________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 
 

$ ________________ 

 
Please note: If your club has not already submitted donations, they must be received by May 1, 2024 to 

receive credit for 2023-2024 Lions Year.  Donation check should be made out to District 14-E Lions and this 
form should accompany the check.  Please mail check to Cabinet Treasurer, PDG Robert Mesher, 441Gallitin 
Road, Belle Vernon, PA 15012. If necessary check can be given to District Governor Amy before the deadline. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   

District 14-E Change Agents: 

 

DISTRICT 14-E CABINET – 2023-2024 

 

District Governor Amy Thompkins Delmont amoose309@yahoo.com 412-551-0327 

1st Vice District Governor Jeff Jordan Level Green Jeffreybob14e@gmail.com 412-418-3646 

2nd Vice District Governor Lisa Gismondi Delmont Lisgis67@gmail.com 724-454-3653 

District Secretary Kara Knode New Alexandria kpurvis77@yahoo.com 724-689-5560 

District Treasurer Robert Mesher Rostraver Twp robertmesher@comcast.net 724-323-5458 

 

District Global Action Team (GAT) Coordinators 

Leadership PDG Chuck Thompkins Delmont chuckt@yahoo.com 724-989-8250 

Membership PDG Lance Remic Slickville lremic@hotmail.com 724-309-6750 

Service PDG Charlie McGrew Sewickley Cjmcgrew1@verizon.net 724-446-2546 

 

Zone Chairpersons 

Zone 1 Amy Thompkins Delmont amoose309@yahoo.com 412-551-0327 

Zone 2 Jeff Jordan Level Green Jeffreybob14e@gmail.com 412-418-3646 

Zone 3 Lisa Gismondi Delmont Lisgis67@gmail.com 724-454-3653 

Zone 4 Jeff Jordan Level Green Jeffreybob14e@gmail.com 412-418-3646 

 

Communications 

Communication/Publicity John Russo Norwin apdjr@aol.com 724-864-3844 

Website Jeff Jordan Level Green Jeffreybob14e@gmail.com 412-418-3646 

Newsletter Lisa Gismondi Delmont lisgis67@gmail.com 724-454-3653 

District Admin (Club 
Reporting Support) 

Denise Poole Norwin dypoole@comcast.net 724-787-6183 

Social Media Amanda/Lance 
Remic 

Slickville akbrant@atlanticbb.net / 
lremic@hotmail.com 

724-984-7644 
724-468-4626 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
IMPORTANT WEB ADDRESSES 

 
District 14-E Lions…………………....………………….…www.lions14E.org 

Leader Dogs for the Blind…………………….……...www.leaderdog.org 

Lions Clubs International…………………….………..www.lionsclubs.org 

PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp……………..www.beaconlodge.org 

PA State Council of Lions Clubs…….…………………www.palions.org 

Lions of PA Foundation……..………….www.lionsofpafoundation.org 

Western PA Lions Hearing Foundation……………..www.wpalhf.org 

 
Like us on Facebook: District 14-E Lions 

 
Please consider a Personal Contribution to either of these two charities 

to supplement Club Donations.  Thank You! 
https://fourdiamonds.donordrive.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=cms.page&id=1175 

 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate 

 

https://fourdiamonds.donordrive.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=cms.page&id=1175
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate

